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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:   2017/6967/P

Address:           152-156 Finchley Rd   Holiday Inn Hotel     NW3

Description:      Extension

Case Officer:
 Jaspreet Chana



Date:   9 March 2018

This 55-room extension is a ponderous bulky block, squeezed in behind the existing hotel building.  It offers no architectural contribution to our Conservation Area.

We are chiefly concerned, however, with its overbearing bulk, overlooking and overshadowing of the houses behind it, in Netherhall Gardens.  It is significant that no mention of these dwellings is made in the D/A Statement;  the drawings are in fact presented without any reference to the building’s context;  the Netherhall Gardens houses are entirely omitted from them.

The impact of the proposed extension on the neighbourhood behind it would be considerable, disagreeable, and unacceptable.  The building would be too tall, too bulky, and intrusive into the privacy of the residents.

Perhaps the site is suitable for some degree of expansion, but not in the way proposed.

Please refuse.

